Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

A list of all known avoidable or preventable deaths in care and nursing homes for older people from January 1st 2013 to December 31st 2017, inclusive. Please provide all details known, including: 

a) names and age of the deceased,

b) name and address of the care/nursing home (please specify),

c) key dates of incident/death (on some occasions there is a delay before the death), 

d) copies of all investigatory reports or conclusions held e.g. internal report, Safeguarding Adults Reviews, Regulation 28 Report or Reports to Prevent Future Deaths (PFD reports), formerly known as Rule 43 Reports 

e) cause of death and, 

f) reason for believing the death was avoidable (e.g. malnutrition, residents not being given medicine, falls due to assistive equipment not being plugged in etc.)

If someone’s cause of death in such a setting was unexpected and has been determined, by a coroner for example, as resulting or contributing from a form of harm or neglect, including malnutrition or dehydration, then the relevant local authority Safeguarding Adults Board launches a Safeguarding Adults Review.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format; we do not record deaths as avoidable or preventable. Matters of concern would be recorded via residential care assessment reports and this would then be stored as part of said individual’s case file. Therefore, in order to answer your request staff would need to trawl through all service user records.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

